
  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear friends and family members, 

Today it the last day before my holidays will start… I will be back on duty on the 15th of January 2016… But 

before I start to relax, I want to tell you about our holiday program because in the Kenyan schools the 

Christmas holidays started in the midst of November till the beginning of January…  

 

We are living at a place called Kiratina. From the 23rd to the 26th of November 

2015 I organized a VBS (Vocational Bible School) for two churches at Kiratina: 

ACK and AIC. On the morning there was a children’s program about Jonah and in 

the afternoon a teens´ program about the „Armour of God“. Every day between 

80 and 93 children and between 19 and 28 teenagers came. 17 children and 7 

teenagers gave their lives to Jesus. Glory to God!!! 

 

 

I had planned to attend a SU camp from the 30th of November to the 3rd of December at Mombasa, but to 

less children very booking and therefore the camp got cancelled… It was a pity because I had planned to 

stay for an extra weekend to enjoy the Indian Ocean… ☺ May be next time… 

 

But we very using the time to repair our car and when the garage was almost 

finished, Robert and the mechanic went for road testing. But the mechanic was 

causing a big accident: He drove into a metal container and the entire front of our 

car got spoilt… The garage wanted us to pay for the repair… But we asked our 

insurance for assistance. And immediately after the insurance lady went together 

with Robert to the garage, they became willing to repair the car… They took till 

Sunday evening... That was the last minute…  

 

… because on Monday morning, the 7th of December 2015, I started my journey to Kitui together with four 

children from our church. Kitui is in Eastern Kenya, almost 300 km far from us and because the roads are 

not as good it took me seven hours to reach Kitui and our camp started on Tuesday. A committee member of 

SU Kitui welcomed us in her house very heartily…  

Harambee (Swahili) =  
Let us work together  

JESUS SAID: 

“I am the light of the world.  

Whoever follows me  

will never walk in darkness,  

but will have the light of life.. 

(John 8:12) 

Games at our VBS 

Our car after the accident… 

Christmas Drama 
at our Church 

 

Christmas Drama 
at our Church 



 

The camp was very nice. We have been 33 children/ teens in the age from 8 to 16 

years. The camp motto was “Arise and Shine”. In the mornings there was a time 

for devotional, Bible meeting and a guest speaker… In the afternoon we played 

Volleyball, football, ropes and for all of them it was a first time to make an 

adventure game. The children and teens and also the teachers were very excited. 

 

On the first evening I prepared a „Candle Night“ with many games according to 

light… All of us had lots of fun. The children had never played such games before… 

On the next evening we had a talent show. But the children feared to present 

themselves. But Martin was improvising a very nice funny game evening. It was so 

amazing!!!  On the last day we watched a movie about „Johny“. An orphan - sick 

with cancer - was leading an entire family to Christ. Many kids got touched in their 
hearts about this living testimony… 

On the last day we offered counselling and some children were sharing their challenges with us and we 

prayed with them. Two teenagers gave their lives to Jesus and one was starting a new life with God after 

backsliding… Glory to God!!! Now we are making plans for another camp together in 2016… I am really 

looking forward to it…  

 

Robert’s school is closing on Friday and he wants to visit his parents in Tanzania for two weeks. I am not 

able to join him for now, because someone has to take care for our animals (cats, dogs, rabbits, chicken…) 

and the people here fear our dogs… On the one hand that it good for our security… on the other hand it is 

challenging when you want to make some holidays… ☺ But on the 24th of December (the European Christmas 

Eve) I was inviting already my Kiswahili Teacher and the two ladies who are helping me on the shamba 

together with their families to come and to celebrate Christmas together… That is another part of my 

African family ☺ 

 

Now we want to thank you very heartily for all your prayers and your support during the last year. Please 

pray that we may get more and more supporters… it´s a pity but there is such a big need still… even after 

our last prayerletter… we urgently need your help!!! 

 

We wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!  

Many greetings and blessings, 

Yours 

Scripture Union 
South Rift 
P.O. Box 12751 
20100 Nakuru 
Kenya 
 

Robert & Daniela Kadala 
P.O. Box 18645, 20100 Nakuru, Kenya 
 
Mobile Dani:     +254/ 70 35 68 191 
Mobile Robert: +254/ 713 81 82 15 
E-Mail: family_kadala@gmx.de 
 
www.daniatscriptureunion.blogger.de 
 

Missionshilfe Lemgo e.V 
Postbank Hannover 
IBAN: DE09 2501 0030 0190 5543 01 
BIC: PBNKDEFF 
 
Please write for  
Familie Kadala.  
Many thanks!!! 

Excitement during the adventure 

Jackson – our camp leader 


